
Week Ending: 
Friday 7th October 2022




Dear Parents,
Happy Friday! Exciting news…our plans for converting the computer room
in the annexe into a VR lab are coming along brilliantly. We’ve completely
cleared the room and the designs are complete so the rebuild should be
starting very soon! The designs look very exciting and we will be kitting
them room out with 10 virtual reality bays to bring learning to life for our
children. We’ll keep you updated over the coming weeks!
We launched our after school clubs this week and they have all proved to
be hugely popular with many of the being oversubscribed. There’s
something for everyone, from computing to sports and art to the largest
school choir I’ve ever seen and the children have thoroughly enjoyed
them. Thank you to all of the staff who have volunteered to lead the clubs
and share their interests with the children. 
We welcomed instructors from the ‘Active Wellbeing Society’ into school
to teach Balanceability to all of our children in reception classes this week.
They’ve had great fun learning how to ride their bikes safely and shown
great skills and balance. Well done, Leopards and Zebras. We’re all super
proud of you!
It was wonderful to welcome so many parents from Reception into school
on Wednesday for a coffee, a catch up with Miss Perry and Mrs Grimer and
an introduction into how we teach phonics in school with Mrs Bestwick. If
you weren’t able to attend and would like a copy of the information we
shared, please contact the office. We have other coffee mornings planned
so please do come along if you’re able to. 
And finally, one of the highlights of my week was leading an assembly all
about Bruno the Brake car, a new character to join Thomas the Tank
Engine. Bruno is autistic and the actor who provides his voice is a 9 year
old autistic boy. At the end of the assembly, one of the children in Year 3
put his hand up and said, “I think this is a great story which is
representative of No Outsiders as it recognises that everyone is different
and everyone is welcome, just like they are in our school”.  What a great
response! This reaffirms how well No Outsiders is embedded in all aspects
of school life. 
I hope you all have a great weekend.
Best wishes
Miss Arrowsmith

h

Diary Dates
@Green_MeadowPS

October 2022



Monday 10th
Afterschool Clubs:

Yr 3 & 4 Ball Skills
Yr 3 Computer Coding



Tuesday 11th

Afterschool Clubs:
Yr 2 Target Games

Yr 2 Football
Yr 5 & 6 Young Voices

Chior



Wednesday 12th
Flu Vaccinations - Whole

School



Year 2 - Giraffes &
Gazelles

Outdoor learning please
bring outdoor learning

clothes.



Afterschool Clubs:
Yr 1 Gymnastics



Thursday 13th

Year 6 Trip to RAF
Cosford



Afterschool Clubs:
Reception Multiskills

Yr 5 Art Textiles



FOGM AGM 4.30-6.00pm



Friday 14th
Afterschool Clubs:
Yr 5 & 6 Dodgeball






Please remember to label your
children's clothes and belongings so we

are able to reunite them with their
owners if they get lost.  Thank you!

Reminder!



Reading continues to be a high priority at Green Meadow. We will ensure that your child is
listened to read by an adult at least once a week. We ask that you listen to your child read their

levelled school book, choice of school book or any of their favourite books from home for 10
minutes every day as it makes such a difference and is also lots of fun! All that we ask, is that

when you have listened to your child read, you sign and date in one of the boxes on the
bookmark. When the child has 25 signatures (from an adult) they will receive a coloured raffle
ticket. For some keen readers, this may only take 25 days to complete yet for other children
this may take a little while longer. Once a month, we will have a raffle draw where 5 children
will receive a token for the Book Vending Machine. Every time your child completes a book

mark, they will receive a new one ready for signatures. Mrs Stirrop and Mrs Bestwick

Succeeding Together
Alone you're good. Together, we're amazing.

One of our four values at school is succeeding together and it's through working together to
strengthen the home-school partnership that we can support our children to be the very best they

can be.  Each week we will share ways and celebrate examples of how we succeed together to ensure
the very best outcomes for every child at Green Meadow.

Reading at home



Oracy October
Oracy October is in full swing!  If you haven't

yet had a go at some of the ideas outlined
below, why not spend some time sharing

them with your child at the weekend?

Year 7 School Applications
Year 7 Secondary School applications are open.  To apply for
a school place for your current Year 6 child in Birmingham,
please scan the following QR code for the Birmingham City

Council School Applications page.



The closing date is 31 October 2022 at 11:59pm.
You must apply on time. If you apply late, you are less likely

to get offered a place at any of your preferred schools.
Applications received after 31 October 2022 will be classed
as late applications and will not be processed until after the

offer of places on 1 March 2023.

current Reception Parents / carers
Come and join us for a coffee and find out how we teach phonics in school.

Date:  Tuesday 18th October  Time:  9.00-10.30am









Upcoming events..... 

Year 5 Class Assemblies

Mars - Tuesday 18th October @ 9.00am



Saturn - Thursday 20th October @
9.00am

Friends of Green
Meadow - AGM

The Friends of Green Meadow (FOGM) PTA are a
fantastic group of parents who work together to

organise events throughout the year to support school
with fundraising. They are fabulous and a big part of our
school community.  If you would like to get involved or
find out more, why not come along to their annual AGM

in the annexe on Thursday, 13th October at 4.30pm -
6pm...it would be great to see you there!

Parents of children in Year 5, please save the date



Ask youR child to tell you
about the stories behind these
pictures and how they link to

British Values.
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Week Commencing 10th October 2022

School meals are £2.35 per day, payable via Arbor, for years
3, 4, 5 & 6, unless you are entitled to free school meals.




Please note that for Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 ALL
children are entitled to universal free school meals.



We are committed to keeping children safe at all times, and this includes
keeping children safe online. At Green Meadow, we teach e-safety throughout
the year to all children. The NSPCC offers some really good practical advice for
how to teach children to keep safe online at home which can be accessed by

following this link.
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/




Staying safe the SMART 
way online


